
 
 
 
 
 

September 27, 2013 
 
Mr. Mark Owens 
General Manager 
Pathfinder Mines Corporation 
935 Pendell Blvd 
P.O. Box 730 
Mills, WY 82644 
 
SUBJECT: ORDER GRANTING EXTENSION OF ORDER REGARDING THE CHANGE OF 

CONTROL AND OWNERSHIP AND LICENSE AMENDMENT OF SUA-442, 
PATHFINDER MINES CORPORATION, SHIRLEY BASIN SITE 
(DOCKET 040-06622) 

 
Dear Mr. Owens: 
 
A Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) Order (ML13135A291) approving a request for a 
license transfer involving the indirect change of control over license SUA-672 was issued by 
NRC on June 27, 2013. 
 
By letter (ML13269A102) to the NRC dated September 16, 2013, you submitted a request for 
additional time, until December 27, 2013 (3 months), in order to satisfy all remaining closing 
conditions related to the Share Purchase Agreement. 
 
The request for extension has been approved.  The Enclosure is the Order granting the request.  
 
In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC’s “Rules of Practice for Domestic Licensing 
Proceedings and Issuance of Orders,” a copy of this letter will be available electronically for 
public inspection in the NRC Public Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records 
component of NRC’s Agency wide Documents Access and Management System (ADAMS). 
ADAMS is accessible from the NRC Web site at http://www.nrc.gov/reading-rm/adams.html. 
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If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Ted Carter at (301) 415-5543, or 
by email at Ted.Carter@nrc.gov. 
 

Sincerely, 
 
/RA/ by M. Norato for  
 
Andrew Persinko, Deputy Director  
Decommissioning and Uranium Recovery  
  Licensing Directorate 

Division of Waste Management  
  and Environmental Protection 
Office of Federal and State Materials 
and Environmental Management Programs 
 

Docket No.:  040-06622 
License No.:  SUA-442 
 
Enclosures:  Order 
 
cc:  Lowell Spackman (WDEQ) 
       Wayne Heili, President, Ur-Energy USA Inc. 
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